
Constantine Primary School 
Newsletter: Friday 2nd November 2018 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back! 

I hope that you all had a great half term—we 
were totally spoilt by the weather. 

We would like to welcome Miss Heppell who is 
our new school secretary. Miss Heppell has 
settled in very well to the school this week and 
we know that she will be a real asset to the 
team. 

Please remember that we have the school disco 
tonight and we very much hope that as many 
children as possible attend. 

Best wishes, 

Sonya Herbert  

Headteacher    

Friendship  Courage   Equality   Determination   Excellence   Inspiration   Respect 

 

 

TONIGHT 

YR—Y2: 5.00pm to 6.00pm 

Y3-Y6: 6.15pm  to 7.15pm 

Cost: £1.50 to include a drink, pop-

corn and fruit. 

All funds raised to go to the school. 

At the end of the disco you will be 

asked to collect your child(ren) from 

the hall. 

!!!!!!!!!!!!!   Walking home !!!!!!!!!!!! 

Some children have indicated that 

they normally walk home alone at 

the end of the disco; these children 

have been given a form that you will 

need to sign to give permission.  

Please ensure that they bring this 

slip with them and hand it in when 

we sign them in or they will not be 

allowed to leave alone. 

Will Keating and Friends 

Well done to all of our pupils who were lucky 

enough to perform with Will Keating over the 

half term at the Poly. They were amazing.            

A special thank you must go to Mrs Micklem 

who has worked 

hard to support 

the choir. 

 

Please remember to send your child(ren) to 

school with a named waterproof coat and 

welly boots. Thanks. 

Staff and parents have witnessed  

incidents of high speed and reckless    

driving this week at pick up and drop off.  

 Please keep our children safe! 



Sports Hall Athletics 2018 

Good luck to all 36 children in years 3-6 who 
have been selected to represent the school at 
the indoor athletics event that will be taking 
place at Penryn College on Friday 9th               
November. 

Please ensure that you child has a packed lunch 
and is in full school PE kit on the day. Parent 
drivers will be confirmed on Monday when all 
permission slips have been returned (we are 
still waiting for a few). Those children attending 
the athletics on Friday will not be swimming 
next week. 

Constantine Arts Society 

Thank you very much to Constantine Arts  

Society who have kindly donated £158.31              

to the school. This donation is very much               

appreciated and will be 

used to purchase art    

equipment. We are really 

lucky to be part of a       

community that cares. 

Remembrance Service 

On the 8th November, the Church will be 

holding an informal Remembrance evening 

at 6.30pm. The choir will perform, followed 

by Constantine Silver Band. There will also 

be memorabilia and exhibits to explore. The 

evening will end with a short Remembrance 

service at 8.00pm, followed by                   

refreshments. 

The formal             

Remembrance       

service will take 

place at 10.30am on Sunday 11th. 

Everyone welcome. 

Year 3 & 4 Camp 

Many thanks for the great interest in Y3/4 camp 

so far. If you would like a place on camp, then 

please let Miss Heppell in the school office know 

as soon as possible as we need to confirm      

numbers with the Youth Hostel. Unfortunately, 

we have to give final numbers quite early on to 

ensure we only pay for the beds we need. 

Swimming 

All of years 5 and 6 will be swimming on Friday 
9th November; this will be the last swim for year 
6 before the annual partnership gala. The team 
will be selected next Friday. We will also help out 
some smaller schools who do not have enough 
children.  

Archie Dobson’s War 

A number of our pupils will be taking part in the 

production of Archie Dobson’s War which is   

being hosted by Penryn College on Wednesday 

7th November. 

There will be two performances, the first one at 

2.00pm and the second at 6.30pm. 

Tickets are FREE and can be collected 

       Halloween! 

Fal Class really enjoyed   

decorating their own      

pumpkins this week. 

They were amazing! 

Poppy Appeal 

Thank you for all of your donations this week. 
We still have a few poppies left and we also 
have some stationary items—minimum charge 
of 50p per item. 



 

6.11 18 Yr 5 rehearsal Penryn College 

7.11.19 Yr 5 performance at 2pm and 6.30pm 

14.11.18 Height and weights rec. and Yr 6 

16.11.18 Swimming Gala 

16.11.18 Children in need day 

22.11.18 Gym competition Penryn College 

26.11.18 Lantern workshops Yr 4,5,6 

30.11.18 PTA Advent Christmas Fair 

02.12.18 Mousehole Cat performance 

04.12.18 Advent carol service 7pm 

Attendance—Every day counts! 

 Whole School Fal Cober Lerryn Helford Kenwyn Tamar Tresillian 

This week 97% 98.8% 99.5% 97.1% 98.9% 98.5% 96% 88.5% 

Football 

Our team played two games on Wednesday. The first game 

was against Penryn and we lost 1-0. They then played 

Mawnan Smith School and won 1-0 with Olly G scoring. We 

are looking forward to the two games we have next week. 

Lost Property 

We still have a massive box of lost property which consists 
of numerous jumpers, coats and water bottles. Most of 
these have no names in them. 

Please ensure that everything is named and then we can 
return it. Thank you. 

Netball League 

We don’t have any matches next week. Our final   matches 
are on 14th (2 matches) and 21st  (1 match) November. These 
will be our last three games of the league and we will be wel-
coming     Calixto from Y4   onto the team for his first         
competitive match.                                                  

Congratulations Nina! 

We would all like to               
congratulate Nina who 
walked 23 miles along 
the coast over four 
days. Nina wanted to do 
this to raise money for 

Shelter Box. We are very proud of her. 

Nasal Flu Vaccine 

Kernow Health  have been asked to do a follow 

up clinic for the Nasal flu vaccination.  This year 

was the first year that consent was given by 

email and there seem to be some children who 

were missed out.  If you would like your child to 

be vaccinated., please see Miss Heppell in the 

office for a form and return by the end of No-

Hot off the press! Year 5 & 6 camp. 

We are pleased to announce that this year, pupils in 

years 5 & 6 will be invited to go to camp on the Isles of 

Scilly. Further information will be sent home shortly! 

Children in Need 

The Kid’s Council have met to discuss how we will celebrate 

and raise money. We will raise money for Children in Need on 

Wednesday 14th November in the following ways: 

Non school uniform: donate £1 to wear pyjamas, slippers and 

bring a teddy 

Bring and buy sale: Please look for any good quality unwanted 

toys, games, books, DVDs etc that we can sell and bring them 

into school ready for sorting and pricing no earlier than Mon-

day 12th 

Cake sale: please bake biscuits and buns to sell at our bring 

and buy sale 


